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11th January 2019
Dear Parent/Carer,


Welcome back after a wonderfully mild Christmas break. I hope everyone enjoyed any time off they had and I’m sure there are probably a few New Year resolutions that have been made! The children all sound like they have had a lovely time and they thoroughly enjoy telling us what they have been up too- it sounds like some even managed to squeeze in holidays away to wonderful places!

Teaching and learning
Staff have been busy planning this new term. Spring term is one of my favourite times as children are always so refreshed after Christmas and full of enthusiasm. Teachers have already commented that children seem to have grown and matured in those couple of weeks and we have some amazing attitudes to work for the start the term.  Parents of children in Year 1 and 6 will receive information this term with regards to phonics testing (Year 1) and SATS (Y6) meetings that will be taking place. These are simply to give families more information about what the Government require from us and how you can help and support to get the best for your child.  
All teachers will be sending out information next week about their class curriculum for this term, along with the usual welcome back letter and class information. Please look out for this in your child’s bag as some details may have changed. I have also attached the diary dates for this term for those who like to put these in their diaries. Please look for any added dates as we are going to be having a charity fundraising day on Friday 1st February. This is to raise awareness and much needed funds for the Muscular Dystrophy charity. The charity theme this year is ‘Go orange for a day’ so we are asking all children to wear something orange and to wear sunglasses. We also ask that children donate £1 to the cause which we will pass on directly to them. 

School developments
We are continuing to look at ways to develop our school and I hope that families are supporting us through the Asda Champions ‘green token’ appeal. If we win this competition the money will really help us to develop our outdoor provision- both in the yard and on our school field. Children love learning through the outdoors and this is a vital next step in our developments. We are also establishing links with local businesses to help inspire children to look at a range of different career options and also to help them understand how the skills they learn in school will be used in everyday life.  If you notice your child talking more and more about STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths), this is because we are now developing these skills in our children to ensure they are well equipped for the future ahead of them. We have a strong vision for all of our children to be happy, secure and skilful members of the community and we are improving our curriculum and school environment all of the time to ensure it is purposeful and engaging. If anyone would like to volunteer to help in school, in any way possible, we continue to look for volunteers to join our team. Please speak to the office for a volunteer information pack.  
 
You may also have noticed that we have a shipping container in our staff car park! The Local Authority have authorised a new boiler system to be fitted in the near future, however as our current heating system is temperamental, they are fitting us with a temporary system until the new one can be organised. It does mean that we have many construction workers on site and the entrance way is rather busy at present but do bear with us as, as at least it means we have reliable heating over the coming months! Please take care when passing the area and if you do have children with you, ensure they say close to you to avoid any accidents. We will keep you updated with the progress. 

Whilst the weather is currently mild, I would expect that soon enough we will get more typical winter weather. Please ensure that children have coats, hats and gloves when it gets cold and that these are labelled with their name- it makes it far easier to reunite lost items. Can all parents also please ensure that their child follows our school uniform policy and wears black school shoes. We have a number of children who have returned to school with coloured trainers. 
We have also been donated some beautiful items of winter clothing- whilst we do use these items for children during school and on trips, some items look so new and expensive it seems a shame for them not be fully used and enjoyed. I would like therefore to offer this opportunity to parents and families from the community who may need any additional items so please speak to the office if you would like to look at the items we have available. 

I am looking forward to what we expect to be another fun filled term. If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact us at school. 


Yours Sincerely
J Bromley
Head teacher
